
A word from Commander Sherri Carmack 

Georgia Jaycees Rebel Corps 

Hello Fellow Colonels- 

I smell the sea in the air and it is calling me to Jekyll. I’ll bet it is calling you as well. I can’t 

wait till I get there.   The theme for this Trimester’s meeting is “Old Time Rock and Roll” 

My staff and I will be providing good times, great music, and lots of fun.  There will also 

be some surprises, don’t worry it will be fun.  
 

We had a large group of Colonels go to Pigeon Forge.  23 of  us went, we had a great time 

and made a lot of new friends.  Duck especially had a great time just ask him.  There was 

lots of fun to be had.  There was even an opportunity for Kellie,  

Lisa, Carol, Stacy, Nancy, Connie, Christie, Denise, Kay, and I all  

get a little shopping trip in together.. 
 

Kellie has a great new design for the Dispatch as you can see   

and has received many sponsors.  THANK YOU!  Don’t forget  

to sign up to receive this electronically so you can get it first,  

in color and save the Corps money.   
 

 

Ron has been working hard to come up with new and  

exciting fundraisers. Let’s support the Corps and Ron. 
 

The next meeting will be in Columbus August 19-21. There  

will be a silent auction there so start saving items for  

Columbus.  
 

I look forward to seeing everyone in Jekyll.  Have a safe trip. 
 

Yours in the Corps- Sherri Carmack 
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Your 2016 Rebel Corp Staff 
 

 
Commander       Immediate Past Commander  
Sherri Carmack #2376      Lisa Pickett # 2432 
423 Dalton Dr.       510 Kay St.    
Columbus, GA 31904      Jackson, GA 30233  
706-464-4067       678-588-7448 
Sherri.carmack@gmail.com     ldlepick@aol.com  
 

Chief of Staff       Bartenders                                                                               

Bob Prater                                                                            Billy Bradford # 1878 (Head) 
770-527-2049                                  1280 Overlook Ridge Rd. 
President79bob@gmail.com                                          Bishop, GA 30621                                                                                
                                    706-207-6116 

Active Vice-Commander                                               BBradfor@its.jnj.com  

Ron Cowart # 2330 

713 Hillwood Dr.       Curtis Carter # 2013 
Statesboro, GA 30458      500 West Lake Dr.    
912-531-2734                     Athens, GA. 30606   
rwcowart@frontiernet.net     706-614-5604    
        ccarter@carterappraisal.com  
 

Inactive Vice-Commander                                  Hospitality Coordinator   
Stacy Smith # 2489                                                                Christy Hardie  
1044 Taso Trail       1703 Leverett Rd 
Acworth, GA 30101      Warner Robbins, GA 30188 
770-685-9894       478-621-8904                                          
Smith30102@yahoo.com      porshalanzar@gmail.com  
 

Treasurer       Chaplin 
Kay Buchanan # 2180       Brenda Swank # 2078 
105 Wexford Cir       710 Woodridge Dr. 
Macon, GA 31210      Macon, GA 31204 
478-316-3642       478-338-1773 
katikb@cox.net       bj67214@yahoo.com  
 

Adjutant                                  Webmaster/Parliamentarian 
Kellie Jett # 2316       Ken Joyner # 1354  
4412 Sweetgum Terrace      200 Briarmoor Dr   
Marietta, GA 30066      Warner Robbins, GA. 31088 
404-915-5318       478-953-52-5295 

kelliejsmile@yahoo.com      kenniejwindstream.net  
 

Sergeant of Arms      Advisor 
Thomas Michael # 1820      David Armour #1523 
208 Tracy Trace       234 Pennington Court 
Warner Robbins, GA 31088     Washington, GA 30673 
478-396-1596       706-318-5566 
Thomas0691@cox.net       armourD_rebel@hotmail.com 

 
Email- gajayceerebelcorps@gmail.com    Facebook- Georgia Jaycee Rebel Corps 

 
Website- http://gajcrebelcorp.org   

mailto:Sherri.carmack@gmail.com
mailto:ldlepick@aol.com
mailto:President79bob@gmail.com
mailto:BBradfor@its.jnj.com
mailto:rwcowart@frontiernet.net
mailto:ccarter@carterappraisal.com
mailto:Smith30102@yahoo.com
mailto:porshalanzar@gmail.com
mailto:katikb@cox.net
mailto:bj67214@yahoo.com
mailto:kelliejsmile@yahoo.com
mailto:Thomas0691@cox.net
mailto:armourD_rebel@hotmail.com
mailto:gajayceerebelcorps@gmail.com
http://gajcrebelcorp.org


Rebel Corps Agenda for 1st Trimester Convention 

May 12-15, 2016 
The host hotel is the Days Inn  

60 S. Beachview Drive 
Jekyll Island, GA. 31527 

888-635-3003 
 
 

THURSDAY, May 12th 
4pm – 6pm  Welcome Social at the Pool    Days Inn Pool 

Dinner on your own 
                         9pm - 12:30am    Rebel Corps & Senate Hospitality  Days Inn Pelican Perch 

 
FRIDAY, May 13th 

12:00pm Sloppy Joe Lunch for Camp Dream 6 Howland St. 
1:00pm Rebel Corps Business Meeting  Days Inn Pelican Perch 
2:30 pm Senate Business Meeting    Days Inn Pelican Perch 
5:30 pm Low Country Boil     TBD  

                     9pm – 12:30am Rebel Corps & Senate Hospitality Days Inn Pelican Perch 
 

SATURDAY, May 14th 
12:00 pm Senate Raffle and lunch   Days Inn 
  $10.00 raffle ticket gets you lunch and chance to win $1,000.00 

 

        5pm – 6pm  Rebel Corps Cocktail Party  Days Inn Schooners Landing 
Dinner on own 

                     9pm – 12:30am Rebel Corps & Senate Hospitality Days Inn Pelican Perch 
 
SUNDAY, May 15th 
Drive home safely 
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History of the Rebel Corps 

This organization we know 
as the Georgia Jaycee Rebel 
Corps had its founding mo-
ments back in 1956.  At this 
time there was a small 
group of past state Jaycee 
officers (“has beens”) that 
would always gather to-
gether at each board 
meeting and state conven-
tion, since they never 
missed one, to reminisce 
and socialize.  These Jay-
cees decided to give their 
group the title “ROYAL OR-
DER OF KNIGHTS REMINIS-
CENT”.  They even de-
signed a business card, 
which showed a fist held in 
a horizontal position with 
the forefinger extended and 
pointing down at a crooked 
angle. 
 
This group’s only functions 
were to socialize, reminisce, 
and play politics.  Their 
“meetings” would generally 
end up as all night discus-
sions.  At their height, the 
Royal Order of Knight Remi-
niscent had about 15 mem-
bers. 
 
State President Abit Mas-
sey, 1956-57, and James 
Fullin, while coming back 
from a visitation to the Can-
ton Jaycees, began discuss-
ing the idea of an organiza-
tion to recognize and honor 
outstanding Jaycees from 
the local chapters. 
 
Continued later in the  
Dispatch…... 

Active Vice-Commander– Ron Cowart 

Greetings Fellow Colonels, 
 

 First of all I would like to say thank you for your support and a big thanks to Commander 

Sherri for the confidence in me and the opportunity to serve her and the Corps.  As the 

COS I am available to work with each of you as you need me.  But please remember, I 

work a crazy schedule, so if I don’t get right back to you, give me a minute…I will respond.  

Jekyll……what else needs to be said…..JEKYLL!!!!!!  It’s a 210!!!!!   

 

As we look into the future, I am excited about the chances we see before us.  We are at a 

turning point in the history of our great organization.  We stand at the threshold our 

founders once stood and we overlook the frontier land before us.  They saw a need on 

the horizon and filled that need with the Corps.  Today we have a new need on the Hori-

zon.  Our main mission has not changed nor faltered, but our survival and growth are at a 

plateau.  The records shall reflect that the choices and decisions we made, here in our 

day, lead to the rebirth and enormous growth and service of our beloved Corps!!!  We 

have to make hard decisions and commit to the future.  Commit to the rebirth, as the 

Phoenix rose from the ashes of Atlanta past to be what Atlanta is today, after the war of 

northern aggression, so shall the Corps!!!   We are at an all time low in active member-

ship and with the lack of constant feeders of new Colonels, we are doomed to destruc-

tion……..but are we?  No sir we are most defiantly not!!!  We shall overcome, and discov-

er new ways of working with the Jaycees, the community, and our great State!!!   We 

shall be looked upon as the re-founders of the oldest, strongest, and most awesome 

Corps in the Nation!!! 

 

I can’t wait to see what the future holds for us, and where our place in history is to be 

recorded.  With that, I know this: I believe; That faith in God gives meaning and purpose 

to human life; That the brotherhood of man transcends the sovereignty of nations; That 

economic justice can best be won by free men through free enterprise; That government 

should be of laws rather than men; That Earth’s great treasure lies in human personality; 

And That service to humanity is the best work of life!!! 

 

BOB #2475  
COS GAJCRC 

Hello Fellow Colonels, 

 Well here we are again with another year 

shaping up. As we get ready for a very 

exciting trip to my favorite honorary 

meeting, we have lots of activities in store 

for everyone and we are looking forward 

to lots of fun.  

 

Low country boil on Friday night is always 

a good way to start a good weekend at 

Jekyll. Also, I will be selling tickets to a 

50 /50 raffle, which the drawing will be in 

the hospitality room on Saturday night.   
 

Mark your calendars for the Pool party 

that will be held in July at Past Command-

er Nancy’s house. There are more details 

in this newsletter.   Don’t forget about our 

silent auction that we always have at the 

August meeting. We will have more details 

to come.  If anyone has any donations you 

can get them to me at Jekyll, the pool par-

ty or at the meeting in August.     

 

  I am looking forward to serving you in the 

coming months. Hope to see you all at 

Jekyll. 

Ron Cowart- Active Vice Commander 

Colonel #2330  L-165 
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Mo Money, Mo Money, MO MONEY! 

Chief of Staff– Bob Prater 



I don’t say that we ought to all misbehave, but we ought to look as if we could! 

I am happy to be selected as Sargent of Arms for this year 

and looking forward for a great year. 
 

We are coming up on the Jekyll island meeting which starts 

May 12
th

 and ends on May 15
th

. I hope everybody will show 

up and have a good time while they are here on the island.  

There will be a cocktail party on Saturday, May 14
th

 and 

everybody will have to come properly dressed. As always if 

you misbehave there will be fines handed out while we are 

on the island!   

 

Hope to see everybody there! 
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Sargent of Arms– Thomas Michael 

Inactive Vice-Commander– Stacy Smith 

Hello Fellow Colonels, 

First and foremost, I would like to thank you for giving me this opportunity to serve as your 2016 

Inactive Vice Commander. I am very excited to see what the year holds. My goal this year is to 

bring in new Colonels at EVERY meeting. With that being said, I need your help. Please let me 

know if you know of someone who is deserving of this great honor. I plan on reaching out to as 

many people as possible, but if you have any questions or need any help, feel free to reach out to 

me.  
 

I would also like to congratulate all the new honorary Colonels sworn in at Gatlinburg/Pigeon 

Forge.  With over 10 new honorary new Colonels it couldn’t have gone better.  Hope to see you 

all again soon. 

 

I will be at Jekyll ALL week this year so be sure to come say hi! I look forward to seeing you on the 

island! 
 

Yours in the Corps- Stacy Smith, #2489 
2016 Inactive Vice Commander 



History  concluded 

As State President Abit de-
termined that the Royal 
Order of Knights Reminis-
cent had become too politi-
cal and met with them to 
discuss the total abandon-
ment of this “social” group.  
He explained the idea he 
and James Pullin had and 
the Knights agreed to dis-
band. 
 
During the Jaycee year of 
1957-58, much discussion 
was held concerning this 
new group to be formed.  
Who were to be the charter 
members, what policies and 
by-laws would govern this 
group, when and where 
would they meet?  Abit 
Massey is credited with 
being the founding father 
and giving this organization 
the name REBEL CORPS. 
 
The Georgia Jaycee Rebel 
Corps was officially founded 
at the State Convention on 
May 17, 1958 at St. Simons 
Island.  The first officers 
were: Abit Massey, Com-
mander; Richard Thornton 
& Peter Rhyne, Vice-
Commanders; Phil Dohn, 
Adjutant; and Jack McGinty, 
Treasurer.  Richard 
Thornton served as our sec-
ond Commander and co-
planner of the Rebel Corps, 
James Pullin was our third 
Commander.   

Immediate Past Commander– Lisa Pickett 
Hello Colonels 
 
Let me start by saying THANK YOU for 
all of your support as the 57th Com-
mander of the Georgia Rebel Corps . It 
was an experience I will treasure for 
always. 
 
I hope each of you are having a great 
start to Spring and warmer months.  It is 
hard to believe that Jekyll is right 
around the corner, but I am not com-
plaining.   
 
We had several Colonels attend the 
Corp of Corps meeting in Pigeon Forge 
and we had a great time.   The dinner 
show at the Grand Majestic was awe-
some and being with friends is always a 
great time. 
 
I am currently serving as your Immedi-
ate Past Commander and one of my 
duties is serving a Chairperson of the 
elections committee.  Nominations will 
be coming up on July 16,2016.   
 
Letters of Intent to run for office should 
be sent to me starting July 1st.  You 
can mail your letter to me at 510 Kay 
St, Jackson, Ga 30233 OR you can 
email me at LDLEPICK@AOL.COM. 
 
Officer Nominations will be held at 3pm 
Saturday, July 16th, during our 6th An-
nual Pool Party Social at the home of 
Nancy Waskiewicz. The address of that 
location is as follows:  1395 Kincaid Rd, 
Marietta,Ga 30066  Letters of Intent 
must be in my hand by end of day on 
July 15th, if you intend to be nominated 
on July 16.  After July 16, the next op-

portunity to be nominated will be during 
Elections at the Business Meeting in 
August which will be held in Columbus. 
 
Per the bylaws:  Qualifications of officer 
candidates: 
 
The Commander must have served or 
is serving as either Treasurer or the 
Adjutant AND as either Active or In-
Active. Vice Commander 
 
The Adjutant must have served or is 
serving in at least one appointed office 
in the Rebel Corps or another of the 
Georgia Jaycee Auxiliaries.  Expertise 
with newsletters and / or web design is 
desirable. 
 
The Treasurer must have served or is 
serving in at least one appointed office 
in the Rebel Corps or another of the 
Georgia Jaycee Auxiliaries and must 
have had experience as a Treasurer.   
 
In the event that no candidate announc-
es that has the appropriate experience, 
a panel of the past three (available) im-
mediate Past Commanders is the only 
authority that can waive the minimum 
requirements of office.  If you have any 
questions about Elections or the nomi-
nation process, please reach out to me 
or one of the other Election Committee 
members. 
 
I look forward to seeing you all on the 
Island  
 
Yours In the Corps  
Lisa Pickett 
2016 Immediate Past Commander  
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I would like to thank everyone for a great start to the New Year.   

I have had a wonderful time meeting new people and  

learning new things.  

 

If anyone has any ideas on what they would like to see in the  

hospitality room send me an email at porshalanzar@gmail.com.  

For Jekyll the theme will be “Old Time Rock N Roll”.   Look for  

great snacks, wonderful drinks and lots of fun!   

 

Hope to see everyone at Jekyll and we are going to have a won-

derful time! 
 

Christy Hardie 

Hospitality Coordinator  

Hospitality Chair– Christy Hardie 

mailto:LDLEPICK@AOL.COM
mailto:porshalanzar@gmail.com


History of the Corps Patch 

The idea for the patch and 
pin came from the mind of 
Commander Massey.  In 
those days, the Georgia 
Jaycees had a close working 
relationship with the Neva-
da Jaycees.  Each year, we 
would have a joint party 
with them at the National 
Convention.  Many of the 
Nevada Jaycees wanted to 
wear the Rebel Corps patch 
on their uniforms.  From 
this idea of giving patches 
to the Nevada Jaycees 
helped spread the reputa-
tion of the Rebels Corps to 
other states. 
 

We now give out patches, 
pins, shirts and all sorts of 
Georgia memorabilia to 
show the we aren’t only the 
first Corps but to remind 
everyone  we are the best! 

The first few years of the Rebel Corps the membership was small but continued to 
grow in prestige due to the fact that the requirements for membership were strict 
and only individuals that had performed outstanding service to the State Jaycee 
Organization were accepted. 
 
The idea for the Cocktail Party was thought of just a few years after our founding.  
The Hospitality Room has been with us from the beginning.  During the 1968-69 
Jaycee year the Rebel Corps voted to give Honorary Membership to outstanding 
Jaycees from other states that visited Georgia.  However, much of the by-laws and 
policies of the Corps that we have today have remained almost unchanged from 
the beginning. 
 
The Corps continues to be an honor that is bestowed on not just anyone.  You 
must have lived the creed and done the work of all the Jaycees before you.  The 
cocktail party has become the time for all of us to get together and hash out 
differences, relive memories and shed a tear from time to time as we remember 
those that have gone too soon.  This to some may just be a party but to those of 
us that have lived as embodied in the Jaycee and Corps creed this is our time to 
come together and know our years of hard work and friendship have all been 
worth it. 
 
This Jekyll please raise a glass and send cheers to all the worthy Colonels and 
Commanders before us and all the Jaycees in the ranks to become us. 
 
 

“By the time a bartender knows what drink a man will have before he orders, 
there really is little else more about him worth knowing” 

Bartenders Report– Billy B, Curtis C, Randy V 
and Trey C (aka the 4 Amigos) 

How the cocktail party started…... 

It was great seeing everyone in At-

lanta.  If you couldn’t attend you 

missed a weekend of fun, friendship 

and a few adult beverages.  The Bar-

tenders thought the combined Hos-

pitality with the Senate is still work-

ing out great.  Hope we held up our 

end………………… 

We hope that everyone can make 

the Jekyll week/weekend.  We will 

have the bar stocked for Thursday, 

Friday and Saturday night’s Corps 

Hospitality Room and Cocktail Party.   

Again, as in past years, the bartend-

ers are looking for some donations 

to the bar.  This helps out on cost 

and if there are specialty drinks that 

aren’t normally supplied, we will be 

happy to add this to our stock and 

will keep your glasses full.  Drop off 

any liquor/beer donations to my 

room so I can have them ready for 

Thursday night at the Corps Hospi-

tality Room.  Remember, your dona-

tion puts your name in the drawing 

for next Trimester’s $25 chance to 

drink free for the weekend. 

Your Four Amigos 
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This is the registration form for the National Senate meeting in Greensboro, NC.  You don’t want to miss out on the fun.  There will 

also be a Corps of Corps meeting held.  Please contact Immediate Past Commander Lisa Pickett for more information. 



This is the registration form for the Corps of Corps meeting that will be held in conjunction with the Senate Meeting in   

Greensboro, NC.   Please contact Immediate Past Commander Lisa Pickett for more information. 



 
Treasurer– Kay Buchanan 

 

An Invitation to ALL Jekyll Island attendees: 

The GA JCI Senate will host a "Sloppy Joe Meal" on Jekyll to raise money for a 

donation to the Camp Dream Foundation.   

Come by JR Clark's house- 6 Howland St. (Off of Capt. Wylly) at  

6 PM on Thursday, May 12th.   

Homemade Sloppy Joes will be served as long as they last or until 7:15 PM.   

Come show your support for Camp Dream-  JR's # 404-309-9044 

                       Annual Low Country Boil  
to benefit the Rebel Corps will be held Friday, May 13th  

beginning at 5:30pm.  There will be a small fee per plate  

and all $$$ goes to the Corps.   
 

We will let everyone know the  location during the   

Corps Meeting held Friday afternoon! 
 

This is something you don’t want to miss! 

ANNUAL ADULT PJ & YUCCA PARTY 

When:  Wednesday, May 11th 

Time:     7:30 pm—last yucca standing 

Where:  due to parking the address will have to be determined once on island.   

Look for Facebook or Yahoo message to go out or look for signs. 

Spring Greetings: 

It's almost time for our annual trip to Jekyll Island and I can't wait to see everyone.  Thanks to all of the 

"Life Members" who show their support year after year to the Corps.   For those members who pay an-

nually, your "hot pink" (per Commander Sherri's request) dues request postcards have been mailed 

out.  Please mail your dues of $30 to my address.  To insure payment documentation, please make 

sure your dues are mailed in time to arrive by Saturday, May 7th, or pay then on Jekyll.  

 

 The combined hospitality for Corps and Senate has been very successful.  As a reminder, you must be a 

Life Member or current on your dues to enjoy our three nights of Hospitality and Cocktail Party events to 

be held in the Pelican's Perch on the 2nd Floor of the Day's Inn.  Ribbon fees will be $20 for Colonels  or 

$15 for those who are Life Members.  Guest ribbons will also be available for purchase of $20 and limited 

to one guest per Colonel.  

 

Begin packing those bags and plan on a fun time! 

 



SILENT AUCTION ITEMS 
NEEDED: 

We will be holding a silent 

auction in Columbus at the 2nd 

Trimester Meeting.  The only 

way to make this a success is 

you!   

We need donations of any 

kind.  What sales well you ask? 

 Jaycee Memorabilia 

 College Gear  

 Pictures 

 Clothing in great shape 

 Electronics 

 Baskets filled with goodies 

 Food items 

 Hotel Stays 

 Jewelry 

 Furniture you are thowing 

out 

 PLEASE NO JUNK– just 

anything you think would 

help raise some funds for 

the Corps! 

Look for more details on what 

to do with your donations prior 

to the event. 

WE ALSO NEED YOU TO SHOW 

UP TO BID!  The donations do 

us no good if we have no one 

to purchase them. 

See you in August! 

August Meeting Information 

Date: August 19—August 21 
 

Location: Staybridge Suites, Columbus, GA 
       1678 Whittlesey Road 
       Columbus, GA 31904 
        706-507-7700 
 

Cost is $89.00 per night and all rooms are suites so all 
great rooms. 
 

Please make reservations via phone and ask for the 
Georgia Jaycee Honorary Group to get the discount. 
 

All reservations must be made by July 22nd to get the 
discounted rate! 
 

We will have nightly hospitality, elections, Silent Auc-
tion plus TONS OF FUN! 
 
For more information contact Commander Sherri 
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Staybridge Suites, Columbus, GA 



 

Pool Party and Annual Nominations 



Want to advertise? 

The Dispatch would not be 

possible without the help 

of the many wonderful 

Colonels that donate by 

submitting business card 

ads for publication.  If you 

would like to be in the 

next 2 publications please 

let me know.  There is over 

300 eyes that see this pub-

lication so well worth the 

donation. 

Thank You-  

Kellie Jett– Adjutant 
kelliejsmile@yahoo.com 



I have been fortunate to have been involved with the Jaycee movement for 45 years.  

There is no doubt that my life has been blessed by the teachings of the creed!  I also 

am blessed by the friendships of all I have met.   

 

 US Army Vietnam    1968—1971 

 Joined Metter Jaycees   1971 

 Local Officer     1972—1977 

 District 6C Director    1977—1978 

 State External VP    1978– 1979 

 State President     1979—1980 

 US Jaycee Clayton Frost Winner  1980 
  

 Georgia Jaycee Rebel Corps Colonel #1166 

 US JCI Senator     #29485 

 

Thank all of you for these great moments. 

 

Yours in Jaycees and the Corps- 

John David Miles 



It is estimated that each year there is roughly 48,070 new cancer diagnoses in Georgia alone and 

over 1.6 million in the US with over 590,000 deaths.   Cancer does not discriminate.  We must ban 

together and help end those words– YOU HAVE CANCER!  One of the best ways to do this is to 

FIGHT BACK!  Please visit RelayforLife.org  and see how you can join the army of purple and  

CELEBRATE! REMEMBER! But most importantly FIGHT BACK! 



We Believe-  

 

Georgia Jaycees Rebel Corps 

 

Georgia Jaycees Rebel Corps 

C/O Kellie  Jett– Adjutant 

4412 Sweetgum Terrace 

Marietta, GA 30066 

 

Phone: 404-915-5318 

E-mail: kelliejsmile@yahoo.com 

Thank you for being an E-Dispatch 

subscriber.  Because of your effort 

to go green you are being entered 

into a raffle for some green $$$.   

 

The first drawing will be held on 

Jekyll Island during the business 

meeting Friday.   

 

Good luck and THANK YOU! 


